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Anna Masayesva: Grandfather’s Knowledge, Mother’s Advice, Land Steward
As a recent graduate from the University of Arizona, with a Master’s of Science in Natural Resources, 
Anna Masayesva’s motivation and inspiration to pursue her education in the natural resource field 
came from a place she terms “quite simple”, sharing, “being raised with traditional Hopi values 
regarding land stewardship, I have been able to observe my grandfather Victor Masayesva Sr., a 
master farmer, rancher, and naturalist who has served as a consistent role model throughout my 
life.” 

Asked about the role and importance of education, Anna stated “Education is very important to my 
family.  It is encouraged that we all receive some type of education in order to earn a decent living 
and to be contributing members of society.” She also credits her family and notably her mother’s 
advice and support which often helped, “steer me back in the right direction when I would call to 
complain about courses that I believed were overly theoretical, which goes against my applied way 
of thinking!”

Comparing her undergraduate educational experience to her graduate one, she said, “Federal 
funding is more limited (no Pell Grant), but Graduate fellowships are available which tend to be 
more flexible and can provide year-round support. When pursuing a science degree you are often 
required to find existing studies to team up with in order to obtain funding, with space being limited. 
I was fortunate to obtain a Sloan Foundation Fellowship and a HTGSP scholarship, which allowed 
me to develop my own thesis subject.” She also added that through the financial support provided by HEEF and the Hopi Tribe Grants & 
Scholarship Program for both her undergraduate and graduate education, she was able to focus solely on her studies without having to 
worry about employment, allowing her “a full graduate experience with lots of time to spend on campus.”

With her knowledge and expertise Anna’s next steps have her seeking employment within the Natural Resources field to not only expand 
her professional and technical skills, but also utilizing  her education to benefit her Hopi people, remarking, “there is a need for Hopi 
professionals that understand both the cultural and scientific aspects of natural resource management on the Hopi Reservation.” To HEEF 
donors Anna says, “Thank you for investing in Hopi students. Most students would have a difficult time pursuing higher education without 
this valuable and unique resource.” 

Anna is Paaqapwungwa (Reed Clan) from the Village of Bacavi. She graduated in December 2010, with a degree focus in Rangeland Ecology 
and Management.  Her parents are Marilyn and Victor Masayesva

2011 Community Grant Program: Request For Proposals (RFP)

The HEEF is pleased to announce that proposals are being accepted for the funding of Community Programs 
and projects that provide educational programs for Hopi students. A total of $16,392 is available for 2011.  

Deadline:  Full and complete proposals must be submitted in person to the HEEF office in Kykotsmovi 
village or postmarked by Friday, April 1, 2011. Proposals are expected to be competitive. 

Examples of programs that have been funded in the past are: Hopilavayi Summer Institute, Hopitutuqaiki, 
Hotevilla Ngumanki, Tewa Summer Youth Program, Three Mesa Productions, Kykotsmovi Summer Youth 
Program and Hopi Foundation:Beginnurz Hoyam.

All proposals will be competitively reviewed on a case-by-case basis. Grant applications can be downloaded 
@ www.hopieducationfund.org or requested by calling 928-734-2275.

Hopitutuqaiki Belt 
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Stewart Koyiyumptewa: Author, Cultural Keeper, Advocate for Education

“College is one of the greatest life experiences”, says Hopi graduate student, author and 
Hopi Tribal Archivist, Stewart B. Koyiyumptewa. 

A graduate of the University of Arizona in 1999 with a Bachelor of Arts in Anthropology, 
he did not always believe that a college education was in his future, stating, “When I was a 
young boy, I used to be the type of person who went through the motions when it came to 
school.  My way of thinking changed while working labor jobs right out of high school.”  It 
was during this time period when he asked himself, “Is this the type of work I will be doing 
for the rest of my life?”  This was the turning point when he began his college career.  

Although encouraged to pursue a graduate degree by his family and numerous colleagues 
over the years, the late Ferrell Secakuku who completed his studies in the same graduate 
program, was the inspiration and catalyst for him to take the next step and take advantage 
of the opportunity.  Koyiyumptewa adds, “There are many missed opportunities to learn 

from our own family, our own people, about our 
history and about life as it once was, compared to 
today.”  Now working toward a Masters of Arts in Cultural Anthropology at Northern Arizona 
University, the emphasis of his study is looking at changes in cultural traditions over time and 
how these changes are incorporated and become acceptable within communities.  Stewart 
said, “The Hopi people are a unique group of people and have involuntarily become idealized 
as keeping its traditions intact, especially by other native groups.  The Hopi people are not 
immune to change and have undergone its share of changes in its cultural traditions, but 
the core of (its) cultural philosophy is intact and living today.” While pursing his graduate 
degree, Stewart is also employed full-time for the Hopi Tribe’s Cultural Preservation Office 
as the Tribal Archivist, which afforded him the opportunity to work with a collection of 900+ 
pristine black and white photographs which were donated to the Hopi Tribe, leading to his 
co-authoring The Hopi People (Images of America).

Education is held as a high priority in his families’ life, saying, “We value education as a 
critical component in paving the way for the future.  Education and college are a part of 
our everyday vocabulary at home.”  There is an expectation that his children complete their 

college education, saying, “College is one of the greatest life experiences and I would be cheating them of that milestone 
by not expecting such.  By setting the example, I believe my children are inspired to pursue their career goals, they see that not 
everything comes easy, but through perseverance and family support, anything is possible.”  His wife, Blythe is also University of 
Arizona alum who completed her undergraduate degree in Engineering.

Stewart says that the support from his and Blythe’s family has been the crucial to their academic endeavors.  He also added that 
the support from the HEEF donors is also important and is thankful for their support.  He says, “If it wasn’t for the program, I would 
not have considered applying for graduate school and would not be as close to graduation as I am now.”He added, “I encourage 
anyone of any age to think about college and then put that thought into action.  Education is an amazing option in life, set your 
mind on a goal and work toward it.”

Stewart Koyiyumptewa is Honanwungwa/Poovolwungwa (Badger/Butterfly Clan) from the Village of Hotevilla.  He is the son of 
Patricia Selestewa. 

Visit our website: www.hopieducationfund.org for more news and updates. 
Also follow HEEF on Twitter (http://twitter.com/HEEF) and become a Fan on 
Facebook
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“HEEF to Host Art Sale to Benefit Hopi Students”

The Hopi Education Endowment Fund (HEEF) will hold an art sale in Phoenix on Saturday, March 5th 
and Sunday, March 6th, 2011 at the Inter-Tribal Council of Arizona (2214 N. Central Ave, directly across 
from the Heard Museum) from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Saturday and 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Sunday.

Titled “2011 HEEF Art Sale – Supporting Hopi Students”, through the sale of donated art pieces from 
renowned artists such as Dan Namingha, Tony Abeyta, Iva Honyestewa and others, it is the goal 
of HEEF to raise funds that will go towards the support of Hopi students in the form of grants and 
scholarships as well as supporting Hopi educational programs. In addition, other items such as a “Three 

Corn Maidens” Pendleton blanket, jewelry and more will be available 
as prizes during a raffle to be conducted at the sale. HEEF Executive 
Director LuAnn Leonard stated, “We invite and welcome everyone to 
join us at our event as this is not only a great opportunity to purchase 
art and raffle tickets, but to also support and learn about HEEF and the 
many ways the organization contributes to future generations of Hopi 
students.” 

In support of HEEF’s efforts and the event, 27 artists have joined the 
financial commitments of Premiere Sponsors Central Arizona Project & 
Peabody, Major Sponsors Husk Partners, Arizona Public Service, Osborn 
Maledon Attorneys at Law, and Supporter Sponsors Walker & Armstrong, 
LLC & Hufford,Horstman,Mongini, Purnell & Tucker P.C., in donating an 
art piece. HEEF Development/Resource Manager Vernon Kahe stated, 
“We’re very grateful to our sponsors, and with their support we look 

forward to hosting a wonderful event.” He also added that the HEEF is still accepting sponsorship. 

Since being established by the Hopi Tribal Council in 2000, the HEEF has provided over $6 million in 
funding for scholarships, grants and educational programs for the Hopi people. For more information 
on the sale and to view artwork visit www.hopieducationfund.org or to donate artwork/purchase raffle 
tickets contact the HEEF staff at 928-734-2275 or email heef@hopieducationfund.org

Sifter Basket Set by Iva Honyestewa

“Roadrunner” katsina doll by 
Horace Kayquoptewa

Close up of “Broadface” katsina doll

No’ayatiwqam is the Hopi Education Endowment Fund’s planned giving group.  The concept of giving or transferring assets in a 
thoughtful and deliberate manner in Hopi is called No’a.  No’a describes the passing of knowledge, wealth or other possessions 
to another, after careful consideration and with the intention that the gift continue to benefit all.  

Practicing the concept of No’a through Planned Giving is one way to ensure that your gift is used to benefit future generations 
to come.  A planned gift to the HEEF also demonstrates your commitment to the Hopi Education Endowment Fund vision of an 
educated nation to perpetuate the Hopi way of life.

It is our hope that you consider the HEEF as a part of your estate planning.  We invite you to join No’ayatiwqam or “those who 
have given”.  Please let us know if you decide to include the Hopi Education Endowment Fund in your estate plans through your 
Will, Bequest, Life Insurance, Retirement Plan or other vehicle by returning the form below.  We would like to thank you for your 
commitment and welcome you to No’ayatiwqam.

Let us know if you have included the HEEF in your estate plans…
	 I/we wish to be acknowledged in any Hopi Education Endowment Fund publication as:  						    
	 I/we would prefer to remain anonymous
	 Please contact me to discuss ways in which I can include the Hopi Education Endowment Fund in my estate plans.

Name  											         
Address:  											         
City:  					       State:  			    Zip Code:  		
Phone:  				      Email:  						    

No’ayatiwqam: Those who have given



Kwakwhá/Askwali (Thank You)! On behalf of the numerous Hopi students who received financial 
support in 2010 from the Hopi Tribe Grants & Scholarship Program, Hopitutukaiki, Hopi Lavayi 
Program, Beginnurz Hooyam, and the Kykotsmovi Summer Youth Program, the HEEF gratefully 

thanks the following donors for their generous monetary support:

Bank of the West
Craig M. Oettinger
Guy Suetopka, Jr.

Hopi Jr. High School Natl. Honor Society
J. Kenneth Lucius
John W. Troutman

Leon Knight

Lois Reynosa
LuAnn & Bernard Leonard

Patty Talahongva
Sheilah Nicholas
Susan A Lippold

United Way of Northern Arizona
Vernon Kahe

Anonymous
Bonnie & Micha Koeppel

Bradford & Loretta Jenkins
Carol D. Whiteman

David & Linda Loomis
Donald & Marion Slack

Elke Chenevey
Eugene E. Sallee

George & Susan Then
George B. Black

Jacob Coin

Joel Sideman
John & Cecily R. Haeger

John B. Lane
John Breckenridge

Johnson Scholarship 
Foundation, Inc.

Kaibab Piaute Tribe
Karen Francis-Begay

Laura Huenneke
Marlissa Briggett & Peter 

Nicheles

Michael Crow & Sybil Francis
Monica B Nuvamsa
Nancy Tribbensee

Nancy Yaiva
Paul Kadota

Paulette Schiff
Pheobe Morgan

Richard & Mary Jeanne 
Munroe

Richard & Omah Heller
Richard Herz

Rita & Ted Murray Jr.
Robert Breunig & Karen 

Enyedy
Sara West

Sherry Salway Black
Thomas & Linda Varn

Thomas W. Moffitt
Vincent Curren

Walker & Armstrong LLP
Wayne Taylor, Jr.

Sakwapqa’ö (Blue Corn) $250 - $499

Eileen Egan
Daryl Melvin

James D. Spivack

Pam Powell
Tom & Barb Anderes

University of Arizona Foundation

Cynthia Hoffmann & John W. Ditsler
Dan & Heather Callahan

Diane J. Humetewa & Kevin Killegrew
Dick Salzberg

Dr. & Mrs. Robert Berry
Goal Busters

Gregg Fendley & Sons
Marguerite M. Gordon

Martha R. Seger
Marvin Yoyokie

Merrill Lynch

Michael Weddle & Sandra Rowland
Northern Arizona University Foundation

The Hopi Foundation
Arizona Public Service

Hopi Tribe Economic Development Corp.
Husk Partners

Richard & Stephanie Parker
San Manuel Band of Mission Indians

Squire, Sanders & Dempsey, LLP
Peabody Western

First Nations Development Institute

Benefactor $1000.00 + Donors

Qötsaqa’ö (White Corn) $750 - $999 Donors

Palaqa’ö (Red Corn) $500 - $749



Al & Judy Hayes
Alan & Brenda Schoenberg

Alma Sinquah
Alonzo & Theresa Schenck

Ann Reynolds Smith
Anne M. Perticone

Anne P. Urrea
Arnold Berman

Barbara Bankard
Barbara L. Pope

Barrie & Leonard Connelly
Brenda G. Jobe
Bruce Snyder
C. N. Flanders

Calderon Law Offices
Carol Metcalf Gardipe

Carol N. Carbone
Carolyn M. Kobe
Charles Kennedy

Charles Michael Cole Trust
Christopher & Christine Gilbert

Colleen P. Kauble
Connie Clarke

Corinne Schreier
Cornelia Flora
Curtis Runnels
Cyndi Johnson

Cynthia M. Dagnal-Myron
Dagmar Johnson

Dale Sinquah
Daniel & Donna Winarski

Danny Kennan
David & Louisa Copper

David Bousquet
David Hines

David Wyckoff
Deborah N. Tuckman

Diane W. Elliot
Don L & Sally M. Roberts

Donald & Barbara Newton
Donald A. Kumpula, Jr.

Donna Weistrop
Douglas Easterling & Lucinda Brogden

Douglas Kliever
Elizabeth Gorbsmith
Flagstaff Rotary Club
Francine C. Walton
Francis R. Perticone

Franklin & Carole Erhardt
Gloria Lomahaftewa

Grace Marks
Gregory J. Ballinger

I.J. Lupis
J. Richard Andrews

Janet Regner
Janis & Richard Steenberg

Jason Ruckdeschel & Hannah 
Gittleman

Jean B. Swearingen
Jeanne B. Baum
Jeffry K Burne

Jo Ellen Cuthbertson
John & Erin Guinan

Joseph & Nancy Mansfield
Joseph R. Meyner

Judy Griffin & Richard T. Ritzul
Karlene N. Dickey

Kathe & Robert Shinham
Kenneth E. Gary

Kerry Green
Kossandra Yaiva

Lee Gaseoma
LeRoy N. Shingoitewa

Lillian Jump
Linda Weiss

Lisa Catapano
Lois A. John

Loren & Helen Detwiler
Louis Mofsie
Lyda Harris

M. Rita Howe
M.T. Deen

Marilyn J. Martin
Marissa L. Nuvayestewa

Marjorie Goldstein
Marnie Hodahkwen
Martha A. Bartter

Martha Egan
Marti E. Loew

Martin L. Pfitzner
Marvin & Jean Call
Mary D. Fillmore

Mary L. Lohr
Mary P. Torgoman

Meredith M. Brown
Merilyn L. Metz

Micheal Stevenson
Mike A. Wolf

Mildred Woodrow
Monica J. Kahe

Nada Talayumptewa
Nazareno Fontanilla
Noreeen Sakiestewa

Norman & Cheryl Minekime

Oneita Tootsie
Patricia N. Haeuser

Paul & Elizabeth Jachim
Peggy A. Mullaney

Peter & Linda Kadrich
Philinda & Daniel Sumberg

Philip R. Frament
Phillip Lemanski & Aileen Turnier

Ramona Kohrs
Raul Munoz, Jr.

Rita King
Robert & Mary Bates

Robert & Samantha Kelty
Robert & Sandra McLendon

Robert Crozier
Robert M. Dickover
Robert M. McCoy
Robert S. Ingram

Roderick F. Gaudin, Sr.
Roger A. Barthelson

Rose Mofford
Ruth S. Monti
Sally L. West

Samuel Tenakhongva
Sandra Nielson
Sarah Palmer

Selma & Jerome Targovnik
Sharon Olsen
Stacy R. Allen
Stanfert Yaiva
Susan J Morris

Suzanne LeJeune
Sylvia Wheeler
Teresa Loeffler

Terry Hines
Thomas English
Tim Updegraph
Tio A. Tachias

Vell Joshevama-Davis
Verde Valley Archaeological Society

Vernalda Grant
Victor & Jeanne Chandler

Virginia Rothrock
W. David Connell

William & Barbara Vogelsang
Wilma Laban

Yavapai Chapter NSDAR

Sikyaqa’ö (Yellow Corn) $1 - $249



Message from HEEF President

I am truly honored to serve as the 2010-11 President of the Hopi Education Endowment Fund 
(HEEF). As we celebrate our 10th anniversary, this is a very exciting time for HEEF, and we 
have ambitious plans to meet the needs of the community in the next decade. HEEF could not 
have been so successful without a talented staff, committed board members and dedicated 
community members. We also value the friendship of our many supporters who also believe 
that investing in HEEF today will help Hopi people for many generations to come.

HEEF is committed to serving the Hopi community by growing resources to invest in individual 
students and supporting other educational programs such as curriculum development and 
research on Hopi through expansion of resources and educational partnerships. Together 
we can carry forward HEEF’s vision as stated in the organization’s strategic plan: “The HEEF 
envisions a strong, local, educated community that allows Hopis to maintain their cultural 
roots, pursue their educational dreams, and have opportunities to contribute to the Hopi 
Nation at home.” 

The recent HEEF 10th Anniversary Celebration focused on four words: Honor, Celebrate, Imagine and Realize. We are 
empowering our youth to pursue their educational dreams to enrich their own lives, and to make a difference in the lives 
of their families, communities and beyond. That evening we honored those who came before us and who believed that 
creating the HEEF was the key to social and economic renewal for Hopi people. We also celebrated the accomplishments 
of the students and alumni who benefited from HEEF’s work. Today, we imagine a future where every student has the 
access and means to pursue their educational dreams. To that end we are committed to building the capacity to realize 
the full potential of HEEF to empower our youth. 

Thanks to all of you, students have received over 3,500 individual awards of financial support from HEEF in the last 
decade. These students and alumni are our future. They are the scientists, accountants, physicians, educators, social 
workers and engineers that will return to a vibrant sustainable community that reaches beyond this day.  

Thank you for your commitment and friendship. 
								        Sincerely,
								        Eileen Egan, HEEF President , Old Oraibi
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